
 

 
 
 

Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Children, 
Young People & Families 
 
Tuesday, 1 June 2010 at 12.00 pm 
County Hall 
 
 

Items for Decision 
 
The items for decision under individual Cabinet Members’ delegated powers are listed 
overleaf, with indicative timings, and the related reports are attached.  Decisions taken 
will become effective at the end of the working day on  9 June 2010 unless called in by 
that date for review by the appropriate Scrutiny Committee. 
 
Copies of the reports are circulated (by e-mail) to all members of the County Council. 
 
These proceedings are open to the public 
 

 
 
 
 
Note:  Date of next meeting: 6 July 2010 
 
 
 
 
If you have any special requirements (such as a large print version of 
these papers or special access facilities) please contact the officer 
named on the front page, but please give as much notice as possible 
before the meeting. 
 
 

 
Tony Cloke  
Assistant Head of Legal & Democratic Services May 2010 
 
 
Contact Officer: 

 
 
Deborah Miller 
Tel: (01865) 815384; E-Mail: deborah.miller@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

Public Document Pack
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Items for Decision 
 

1. Declarations of Interest  

2. Questions from County Councillors  
 Any county councillor may, by giving notice to the Proper Officer by 9 am on 

the working day before the meeting, ask a question on any matter in respect of 
the Cabinet Member’s delegated powers. 
 
The number of questions which may be asked by any councillor at any one 
meeting is limited to two (or one question with notice and a supplementary 
question at the meeting) and the time for questions will be limited to 30 minutes 
in total. As with questions at Council, any questions which remain unanswered 
at the end of this item will receive a written response. 
 
Questions submitted prior to the agenda being despatched are shown below 
and will be the subject of a response from the appropriate Cabinet Member or 
such other councillor or officer as is determined by the Cabinet Member, and 
shall not be the subject of further debate at this meeting. Questions received 
after the despatch of the agenda, but before the deadline, will be shown on the 
Schedule of Addenda circulated at the meeting, together with any written 
response which is available at that time. 

  
 

3. Petitions and Public Address  
 

4. Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - June 2010 (Pages 1 - 22) 
 Forward Plan Ref: 2010/052 

Contact: Ruth Ashwell, Area Service Manager – Youth (Central)  
Tel: (01865) 810649 
12:10 pm 
 
Report by Director for Children, Young People & Families (CMDCY4). 
 
The Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families is 
RECOMMENDED to consider the applications (listed in paragraph 6 of this 
report) for grant support in the light of the officer recommendation as set out 
in the applications annexed to the report. 
  

 

5. Early Years Capital Grants - June 2010 (Pages 23 - 24) 
 Forward Plan Ref: 2010/060 

Contact: Marion Evans, Early Education Development Manager  
Tel (01865) 815115 
12.20 pm 
 
Report by Director for Children, Young People & Families (CMDCYP5). 
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The Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families is 
RECOMMENDED to approve the application from Stanford in the Vale Pre-
school for funding from the Early Years Capital Grant, subject to appropriate 
contractual agreement. 
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Division(s):  N/A 
 
 
CABINET MEMBER FOR CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE & FAMILIES 

1 JUNE 2010 
 

IMPROVING AND EXTENDING PROVISION FOR CHILDREN AND 
YOUNG PEOPLE IN OXFORDSHIRE 

CHILL OUT BIDS FOR 2010 
 

Report by the Director for Children, Young People & Families  
 

Introduction 
 
1. Oxfordshire County Council believes that YOUTH MATTERS and has set up 

a fund of £100,000 revenue and £100,000 capital to support work with 
children and young people across the county.  The fund supports the 
aspirations of those working with children and young people in Oxfordshire to 
ensure all children and young people can access positive activities in their 
leisure-time by 2020.  

 
2. How children and young people spend their leisure time has an important 

influence and impact on their resilience and quality of life.  Engaging in 
constructive activities can increase their positive attitudes, improve motivation, 
increase aspirations, develop social and life skills, enhance interpersonal 
skills and help build social capital.  Participation in positive activities can also 
help increase resilience of vulnerable children and young people who are 
trying to rebuild their lives. For children and young people with physical or 
learning disabilities it can be a lifeline and reduce social isolation.  For groups 
such as young carers, positive activities provide respite and can improve their 
outlook and quality of life. 

 
3. Projects must meet the broad aspirations above and be targeted at children 

and young people 8 – 19 years (extended to 24 years for young people with 
learning disabilities). 

 
4. The Chill Out Fund will consider a wide range of bids supporting children and 

young people’s access to positive activity. Applications for funding are invited 
that comply with the following criteria: 

 
• Capital or revenue funding – if both ensure the split is clear 
• Aimed at children and young people 8 – 19 (up to 24 for those with 

learning disabilities). 
• Show evidence of the involvement of young people in the application. 
• Demonstrate increased access to positive leisure-time activity. 
• Show matched funding from a source external to the county council. 
• Demonstrate the ability to account for funding. 

 
5. Applications will be considered on a monthly basis. 
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Bids for June 2010 
 
6. 3 applications have been received plus 1 deferred from May 
 

Applicant organisation Revenue Capital Amount 
recommended 
 

The Park Sports Centre 630  630 

Oxford Cricket Club 1000 2000 1500 (cap ) 
North Leigh Project 5000  5000 

Unique Bodies (deferred from 
May) 

 

 5000 2500 

TOTAL 6630 7000 9630 
 
Awarded to date (April meeting, May meeting had not taken place at time 
of writing this) 
Revenue £40560 
Capital £7200 
 
Applications to May meeting 
Revenue £18745.50 
Capital  £18050.00 
 
Applications to June meeting 
Revenue £6630.00 
Capital £7000.00 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
7. The Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families is 

RECOMMENDED to consider the applications (listed in paragraph 6 of 
this report) for grant support in the light of the officer recommendation 
as set out in the application annexed to this report. 

 
 
 
MEERA SPILLETT 
Director for Children, Young People & Families 
 
Background Papers: Application 
 
Contact Officer: Ruth Ashwell, Area Service Manager – Youth (Central) 

Tel: (01865 810649) 
June 2010 
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Division(s): N/A 
 
 

CABINET MEMBER – 1 JUNE 2010 
 

APPROVAL OF LARGE CAPITAL GRANT PROJECTS FOR EARLY 
YEARS PROVISION 

 
Report by Director for Children, Young People & Families 

 

Introduction 
 
1. On 16 September 2008 the Cabinet approved the Oxfordshire Early Years 

Capital Programme 2008-2011. This sets out the plans for expenditure of £7.8 
million that has been made available by the Department for Children, Schools 
and Families (DCSF) to secure significant investment in early years provision, 
mostly to benefit children in the non-maintained sector. 

 
2. 59 expressions of interest for Large Grants (> £10,000) were received from 

early years providers. 44 of these projects have been approved (subject to 
contractual agreement), and a further 5 shortlisted, by the Cabinet Member on 
5 May 2009, 7 July 2009, 4 November 2009 and 7 April 2010.  

 
Development of the Shortlisted Projects 

 
3. The shortlisted early years providers (for grants > £25,000) were invited to 

complete a full application form for return to the Council by 31 March 2010 at 
the latest.  

 
4. On-site visits were arranged for meetings between Council officers, the early 

years provider and the landowner or school (as appropriate).  
 
5. Advice has been provided by Council legal, finance and procurement officers 

as to the most appropriate forms of funding agreement and contractual 
processes for awarding and distributing grants. 

 
6. One further project is now recommended for approval, subject to appropriate 

contractual agreement: 
 

• Stanford Pre School is currently located in the village hall and operates 
on a ‘pack-away’ basis. A grant up to a maximum of £356,000 has been 
applied for to construct a purpose designed building providing activity 
room, office/meeting space, storage, toilets, kitchen and outdoor play 
space. The new building will be located on land adjacent to the Village 
Hall. 

 
Financial and Staff Implications 

 
7. The estimated cost of the project recommended for approval is £356,000, this 

cost will be met from capital grant provided by the DCSF to secure significant 
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investment in early years provision. The revenue costs associated with the 
ongoing operation and maintenance of the building will be met by the pre-
school. 
 
Equality and Inclusion 
 

8. The Early Years Capital Grant is for the improvement of the learning 
environment in early years settings to support young children’s play and 
learning with a view to raising achievement and narrowing the gap between 
disadvantaged children and the rest. 
 
Sustainability 
 

9. It is recognised that each project (that involves a new building, extension or 
major refurbishment) will not necessarily match the assessment criteria of the 
Building Research Establishment Environmental Assessment Method 
(BREEAM) it will however seek to meet those principles and seek to achieve 
the level of ‘GOOD’.  

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
10. The Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families is 

RECOMMENDED to approve the application from Stanford in the Vale 
Pre-school for funding from the Early Years Capital Grant, subject to 
appropriate contractual agreement. 

 
 
MEERA SPILLETT 
Director for Children, Young People & Families 
 
Contact Officer: Kevin Griffin, Commissioning, Performance & Quality 

Assurance, Children, Young People & Families 
Tel: 01865 816453 

 
May 2010 
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